

MDPE22/2352

Ms Helen Minnican Clerk of the Legislative Assembly Parliament of New South Wales Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Via email: Table.LA@parliament.nsw.gov.au



Dear Ms. Minnican

I write in response to the petition presented by Ms Julia Finn MP, Member for Granville. I note the concerns of residents regarding the closure of Wakefield Park Raceway (raceway). I also acknowledge their request for the NSW Government to ensure the raceway's future viability as a motor-vehicle racing circuit.

As the petitioners are aware, the NSW Land and Environment Court has made a determination on the development application (DA) for the site. Neither I, as Minister for Planning, nor the Department of Planning and Environment (the Department), has the authority to intervene in decisions made by the Court.

The Department has been advised by Goulburn Mulwaree Council (Council) that it is working with the DA proponent towards an agreed outcome for the raceway. I would encourage the petitioners to liaise with Council directly in relation to these matters.

Should the petitioners have any questions for the Department, they can contact Mr Daniel Thompson, Director, Southern Region at the Department on 0428 060 995.

Yours since ely

The Hon. Anthony Roberts MP

Minister for Planning Minister for Homes